
Strategic Mitigation: 
• The Design and Build contract for Tarrington has been awarded and the construction of the site is due to 

commence in Spring 2025.
• We are seeking to acquire a further site in the north of the county for the construction of a wetland. 
• Investigative work is also underway around the phosphate reduction obtained from seeking upgrades to Package 

Treatment Plants.
Homes Released
• To date 742 homes have been released within the Lugg catchment. The Council is due to publish the updated 

allocations list of credits which extends to November 2023 of this list a further 462 houses have been allocated 
credits. 

• The specification for the update of the Welsh catchment evidence base and the delivery of a catchment wide 
Nutrient Management Plan has been drafted and reviewed by members of the SOG. The tender is due to be 
issued shortly.

Luston Monitoring
• Monitoring undertaken at Luston wetland during the first 12 months of  the site being operational is indicating a 

68% reduction in Total Phosphorous.
Rivers Conference
• The Council is hosting a second rivers conference on 21st November with a focus on sustainable practices for 

arable farming.


